
 
California 2024 End-of-Year Report 
July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024 
 
As of June 2024, the state’s MIC3 council membership consists of the following members. 
 
The Compact Commissioner position had been vacant since April 2023, when Khieem Jackson 
resigned. Commissioner Robinson was appointed in May 2024.  
 

• John Burns, Facilitator and Chair, Task Force on Educational Opportunity for Military 
Children 

• Senator Honorable Tom Umberg, California State Senate 
• Jesse M. Najera, School District Representative, Superintendent, Silver Valley Unified 

School District 
• Sylvia Crowder, Family Education Liaison, Travis Unified School District 
• Jeanalyn Kuhn, Navy Region School Liaison 
• Vacant, California Department of Education Designee 
• Vacant, Assembly Member 
• Vacant, California State Board of Education 

 
Two points of contact for issues related to the Compact in California are: 

1. PRIMARY POINT OF CONTACT  
Dominick Robinson 
Whole Child Division Director for the Strategy, Policy, and Special 
Projects Branch, California Department of Education 
E: drobinson@cde.ca.gov 

 
2. SECONDARY POINT OF CONTACT 

Jeanalyn Kuhn 
Navy Region School Liaison 
750 Pacific Highway, San Diego, CA 92132 
P: 619-247-9109, E: jeanalyn.c.kuhn.naf@us.navy.mil 

 
Accomplishments: 

• Commissioner Robinson was appointed by State Superintendent Tony Thurmond as the 
California Commissioner in May 2024.  

 
Activities: Currently, the state is not compliant with the Compact. 

• State Council Meetings 
o The FY2024 meeting is tentatively scheduled for Friday, June 28, 2024, at 10:00 AM 

PST and will be held virtually. 
o The FY2025 meeting is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, August 29, 2024, at 10:00 

AM PST and will be held virtually. 
• 2023 Annual Business Meeting (ABM)  

o The state did not send a representative to the meeting held in November 2023 in 
Richmond, VA. 

• Stakeholder engagement events  
o No engagement was conducted as no commissioner had been appointed.   

 
Presentations: No training, presentations, or briefs were conducted.  
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